
Newington Fire & Rescue Department 

Board of Fire Engineers 

 

Meeting:  October 4, 2018 

The meeting of the Board of Fire Engineers was called to order at 1635 hrs by Chairman Jim 

Fabrizio. Engineer Jack O’Reilly and Engineer Ruth Fletcher were in attendance.  The 

department was represented by Chief Head, Assistant Chief Hoyt and Deputy Chief Sabine. 

Public Comment:  None 

Non- Public Session: Engineer O’Reilly made a motion to enter Non Public Session at 1635 

under NH RSA 91: A 3 (b) The hiring of any person as a public employee.  

Engineer Fletcher seconded. Roll Call vote: O’Reilly-Yes, Fletcher –Yes.  Fabrizio – Yes 

Non-Public Session concluded at 1745 by motion of Engineer O’Reilly, seconded by Chairman 

Fabrizio. Roll Call vote.  Fabrizio – Yes, Fletcher –Yes and O’Reilly-Yes. Decision made.  

Engineer O’Reilly made a motion to extend a tentative job offer to the FF/Paramedic Patrick 

Moynihan for the position of Lieutenant. Engineer O’Reilly wanted it noted that Moynihan’s 

Paramedic certification was the deciding factor over another qualified candidate. Seconded by 

Engineer Fletcher. Roll Call vote.  Fabrizio – Yes, Fletcher -Yes and O’Reilly – Yes. 

 

Adjournment:   Motion to adjourn at 1800 by Chairman Fabrizio. Seconded by Engineer 

O’Reilly. 


